STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY

EDYTHE K. RICHMOND

COMMUNITY BUILDING

April 8, 2008
Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority at 4.00 p.m. Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Beth Sullivan, Jean Cahill, James Dodd, Alex Bazydlo, Diana Shugrue.

The minutes for March 11, 2008 meeting were read and a motion by Beth Sullivan to accept them as amended, was seconded and accepted by all.
Treasurer’s Report

Alex Bazydlo presented the treasurer’s report, a motion by Jim Dodd to accept the report as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Old Business

Personnel Reviews

Beth Sullivan said Tom Reynolds will be writing up the personnel reviews for the files.

Dumpsters

Alex Bazydlo reported that the town worked on the cut – outs for the dumpsters today and will finish the work tomorrow.  Alex Bazydlo said that the complex will be billed for the bitumen.

Alarm System Update

Alex Bazydlo reported that the Board of Finance has hundred thousand in the budget for the upgrading of the fire/safety system.  He also informed the board that the FEMA grants will not be given out until October.

Updated Rules and Regulations  
Alex Bazydlo handed out the revised Rules and Regulations to the board for final approval.

No Smoking Policy

Alex Bazydlo said the town attorney is still reviewing the no smoking policy.
Tenant Commissioner Report

Jean Cahill said about twenty attended the St. Patrick’s Day lunch.  She stated she had an inquiry if the minutes from the meetings are posted in the community room.  Minutes are posted on the community room bulletin board. 
New Business

Casual help

Alex Bazydlo mentioned that he will be meeting with a representative of Easter Seals to learn more about their program for persons fifty-five or older who can be hired to perform miscellaneous tasks. 

Insurance update

Alex Bazydlo is awaiting a call back from our insurance agency with information regarding the policy covering casual help and/or volunteers working on site.
Vacancy Report

No vacant units.

 Correspondence


No correspondence.
A motion was made by Jim Dodd to adjourn at 4.20 p.m. seconded and the meeting adjourned at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Diana Shugrue

Recording Secretary

.

